
Report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board to the Council meeting of 29 July 2004 

9. REFUSE COLLECTION FROM PRIVATE COMMUNITIES – STYX MILL COUNTRY CLUB 
 
 The Board considered a report providing further information on the collection of refuse and recyclables 

from private (gated) communities as requested at the Board’s meeting on 9 June 2004. 
 
 The Board resolved that the application for the collection of refuse and recyclables from the “private 

communities” of Royal Court and Applefield Court be approved subject to the following conditions: 
 
 1. That the contractor be provided with remote controls and access codes to allow access into the 

communities for the collection of refuse and recyclables.  This condition to be subject to review 
in the event that the number of similar developments presents an unmanageable number of 
access methods. 

 
 2. The Council will not be liable for damage to road or property or for personal or property crimes 

that may occur as a consequence of providing requested Council services. 
 
 3. That the collection from either of the communities will be stopped at the request of the Manager 

of the Styx Mill Country Club Incorporated Society acting on behalf of the Society. 
 
 


